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	Three members of the now-banned Beta Theta Pi fraternity are being charged with misdemeanor violations of Matt's Law for hazing activities that occurred in April. 

The fraternity's charter was revoked last month after complaints to the University Police Department sparked an investigation that led to the discovery of possible hazing during the spring semester's pledging activities. 

Members allegedly used calisthenics, including extreme forced exercise, crawling through mud and immersion in an ice-water bath, District Attorney Mike Ramsey said. 

Among the charged are president Christopher Bizot, 23, vice president Michael Murphy, 22, and ritualist Matthew Krupp, 23. Bizot and Murphy are Chico State University students and Krupp attends Butte College. 

Each is alleged to have had an active role in hazing pledges in a manner "likely to cause serious bodily injury." But since there were no serious injuries or deaths, the charges are misdemeanors, Ramsey said. 

A court date for the first appearance of the defendants should be set this week, Ramsey said. It will probably be sometime in August. 

Murphy and Krupp face a maximum charge of one year in county jail and a $5,000 fine. The fraternity's president faces a $10,000 fine and year and a half in jail because he is also charged with interfering with an investigation by University Police. Bizot is accused of lying to police and encouraging other members to do the same, Ramsey said. Bizot did not return calls from the Enterprise-Record. 

Victims were initially apprehensive about stepping forward, Ramsey said. But the quality of the investigation persuaded several to do so. 

There was a clear division in the fraternity of members who wanted to use hazing and those who didn't. The pro-hazing group won, Ramsey said. 

The anti-hazing legislation, Penal Code section 245.6, was named Matt's Law in honor of Chico State University student Matthew Carrington, who died as a result of hazing in 2005. The new case may be the first prosecution brought under the law. 

"We certainly hoped not to be the first," Ramsey said. 

It would be ideal to never have to use the legislation, but it's good that something is being done, Carrington's mom Debbie Smith said. 

"I think that if nothing were to happen, then everyone would think it would be OK," she said. 

Smith said the hardest part for her was that the hazing occurred just blocks away from the basement her son died in. 

Maybe next time those who don't want to haze will stand up to those who do, Smith said. 

"Matt didn't die for nothing." 

Staff intern Karen McIntyre can be reached at 896-7761 or kmcintyre@chicoer.com.


